MINUTES OF THE SIXTY EIGHTH MEETING OF THE FARM ANIMAL WELFARE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Location:
Portlaoise.




Date:
08/12/2017
Present:
Chairperson Professor Patrick Fottrell, Brid Farrell (DAFM), Niall O’Nuallain (DAFM), Sean O’Laoide (Westmeath Co Co),  Henry Burns (IFA), Andrew Kelly (ISPCA), Conor Dowling (ISPCA), Gerald Quaine (ICMSA), Michael Guinan (ICMSA) Alison Hanlon, (UCD), Mairead Wallace - Pigott (Veterinary Ireland),  Ray Doyle (ICOS)
Guest Speakers:    Stine B Christensen (Danish Ethics Council),  Dr. Pat Dillon (Teagasc).

Apologies:
Bernadette Earley (Teagasc), Christopher Andrews (DAERA-NI), Kevin Kinsella (IFA)
Secretary:
Laura Walsh (DAFM)
1. Review of Minutes of 67th FAWAC Meeting
Minutes of the 67th FAWAC 8th September 2017 were accepted.
2. Report from the Education Sub-Group (item 6 on agenda)
It was reported that progress is continuing with the dairy welfare booklet.  Focus will be on achieving long term sustainability and optimum welfare standards.  A separate booklet will be produced for calf welfare.
3. ’Denmark’s Animal Ethics Council and the Value of Ethics as an analytical tool’: Presentation by Stine Christensen,  Danish Ethics Council (item 2 on agenda)
A question and answer session followed the presentation.

Action: Presentations to be circulated to FAWAC members.
4. The People in Dairy Project: Presentation by Dr.  Pat Dillon Teagasc (item 3 on agenda)
A question and answer session followed the presentation.
· Action:   FAWAC members to return their views to Dr. Dillon on the welfare issues associated with dairy herd expansion.
· Presentation to be circulated to FAWAC members.

5. Dairy  Cow Welfare (item 4 on agenda)
The matter was discussed under points 2 and 4 above.
6. Report from the Working Group on the EWS
DAFM reported on a potential fodder issue in the North West region.  ICMSA noted that co-ops are issuing letters to farmers regarding monitoring of quantities of fodder.  Fodder is available and the challenge is to 
distribute it to required locations.  IFA are proactive in developing a subsidised national transport system for fodder to alleviate the problem.
DAFM advised that in the case of fodder shortages, early action is required and the regional EWS members should be notified.
7. Equine Welfare
DAFM provided the equine seizure and slaughter stats to date and the number of calls to the animal welfare helpline.
ISPCA reported the number of horses seized/surrendered to date is the lowest since 2012.   
8. Horns  Ireland in 21st century
In response to the request for feedback on the legislation governing the sale of horned animals, the IFA (Henry Burns) stated that Kevin Kinsella will revert with views by next FAWAC. ICOS (Ray Doyle) indicated a response will be provided also.
The Chairman thanked all for their attendance and contributions.


ENDS

